
Atkinson Budget Committee Workshop Minutes August 9, 2016 

 

Attendees:    Wendy Barker (by phone) 

                       Sue Carroll 

                       Kay Galloway 

                       Tom Mealey 

                       Alan Phair  -- Town Administrator 

                       Peter Torosian 

                       Bill Smith 

- Meeting opened approximately 7:30 PM.  

- Budget Committee Officers were elected:  Bill Smith was elected Chairman, and Wendy Barker was elected Vice-

Chair (motion by Sue, second by Kay--approved unanimously). 

- Budget Committee liaisons to departments and meeting schedule were discussed.  Liaisons will be same as last year 

and the meeting schedule similar, as shown in attached Calendar sheet. 

- Alan presented a proposal for the Budget Committee to approve an emergency over expenditure of $26,750, for 

fixing a broken bathroom drain pipe in the Atkinson Historical Society Museum, along with a complete remodeling of 

the bathroom (moving it from the second floor to the first).  Discussion included asking how much it would have cost to 

just fix the pipe, and what were the estimates and bids.  Alan agreed to provide additional information at the next 

meeting, and discussion was deferred until then. 

- Meeting adjourned at approximately 8:20 PM. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Bill Smith 

 
 


